
REPORT TO NZAP COUNCIL, NOVEMBER 2023  
 
From the Newsletter Editor 
 
The Newsletter continues to be created on MailChimp, and linked articles will continue to be 
in a PDF format created by Luisa. Once there is a place on the NZAP website for the linked 
articles to be posted my hope is that they would appear there. Luisa has generously agreed to 
take over the role of advertising manager. There is nothing else to report. 
 

Marianna Ackerman 


